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Executive Director’s Corner
Forty years of conservation.

The Chippewa Watershed Conservancy was originally incorporated as the Isabella County Nature 
Conservancy on September 12, 1985 with the purpose of “purchas[ing] and improv[ing] real property for 
recreational and educational enjoyment by Michigan citizens”. While our service area has expanded and 
our name has changed, our purpose remains largely the same. We’re dedicated to protecting and restoring 
Central Michigan’s land, water, and wildlife resources to improve the quality of life for all.

In the succeeding four decades, we’ve grown to the point where we now protect over 5,500 acres of 
land across seven Central Michigan Counties. This includes 27 publicly accessible nature preserves and 
36 conservation easements on private land. In that same time, we have evolved from an all-volunteer 
organization to having two full-time staff members and have moved out of a basement home office 
and into our current home in the Hersee House at 306 S University Avenue in Mt. Pleasant. Every year, 
thousands of people walk our trails, hundreds volunteer at our work sessions, and hundreds more 
participate in our guided public events.  It adds up to a legacy well worth celebrating!

Throughout the year, we’ll be celebrating this anniversary and sharing memories from our past in Heron 
Tracks, on our website, and through our electronic newsletter and social media. We’re also planning a 
series of special events throughout the year including an anniversary party on Friday, September 12th.

Do you have any special memories of the CWC or our protected properties? We’d love to hear about them 
and (with your permission) share them with others! We’d also love to see any photographs that you might 
have of the CWC’s earlier years. Send your memories to cwc@cwc-mi.org; mail them to PO Box 896, Mt. 
Pleasant, MI 48804; or stop by our office at 306 S. University in Mt. Pleasant.

Stay Well and Happy Trails!
CWC Chair Notes

I distinctly recall when my mother turned 40. We were on vacation out west and as we drove the many 
miles across Nebraska and eastern Colorado, my sister and I made a sign to put in the back window of 
our car saying, “Honk, my mom is 40”.  It took quite a while for my parents to realize why people were 
honking at us…my sister and I were quite pleased with ourselves. At that age, 40 seemed so incredibly old.  
Now, having well surpassed that point myself, I look back at 40 and have a slightly different perspective.  
Entering each new decade is a milestone, but turning 40 is unique. It’s an opportunity for reflection. It can 
bring connotations of maturity and feelings of accomplishment, or perhaps an acknowledgment that things 
haven’t turned out as planned. It’s a time to consider what is truly important and to make adjustments or 
double down on your commitments. And, like we did with my mom, it’s an opportunity to draw attention 
(perhaps unwanted attention in that case) to something noteworthy – turning 40 and all that it takes to get 
there is an accomplishment to celebrate. Some reach that milestone and then calmly move on into the 
future.  Some make those slight adjustments, perhaps learning a new skill or making more time to spend 
with their children or committing to read more – whatever it may be, and then proceeding apace…and, of 
course, some buy a sports car.

This year, the CWC turns 40, and throughout the year we’ll take time to reflect on this noteworthy 
accomplishment by looking to the past and to the future. There may be minor adjustments to make 
here and there, and plenty of doubling down on the good. As we approach this milestone, I believe the 
organization is as strong now as it ever has been, with momentum on its side and an ever better grasp 
of what it will take to move forward. The official birthday is in September, so keep your eye out for more 
information - we look forward to celebrating with you! Personally, I’m so glad to be part of an organization 
that is growing and strong, with committed staff, volunteers, and supporters working together to protect 
our natural spaces well into the future…sorry Mike, doesn’t look like the CWC is gonna buy a sports car.  



CWC Conservation Legacy Society
Are you looking for a way to leave a lasting impact on Central Michigan’s land, water, and wildlife 
resources? Consider becoming a member of our Conservation Legacy Society by leaving a planned gift to 
the Chippewa Watershed Conservancy as part of your estate planning. There are several different ways this 
can be accomplished.

Wills or Trusts
One of the simplest ways to create a lasting conservation legacy is to make a bequest gift by naming 
Chippewa Watershed Conservancy in your will or trust. 

Life Insurance Policies
You can name Chippewa Watershed Conservancy as a primary or contingent beneficiary of your life 
insurance policies.

Retirement Plans
You can also name Chippewa Watershed Conservancy as a full or partial beneficiary of your IRA, 401(k) 
or other qualified retirement plans. This could reduce or eliminate the income and estate tax liabilities 
incurred when retirement account assets are passed to an individual.

Real Estate
You can donate land or other types of real property to the Chippewa Watershed Conservancy. Gifts of real 
estate may be either conserved in perpetuity as nature preserves or used as sale/trade land to support 
local land conservation projects. Please contact the Conservancy before including a gift of this nature in 
your estate.

The Conservancy strongly encourages prospective Conservation Legacy Society members to meet with 
their financial advisors to further explore the benefits of planned gifts. We will work closely with you and 
your financial advisor to design a giving plan that will meet your personal, financial, and charitable goals.

If you have already set up a planned gift for the Chippewa Watershed Conservancy, please consider letting 
us know.  Knowing about your gift can help us better plan for the future.

“The CWC has important promises to keep in 
perpetuity. A legacy contribution is our opportunity 
to help them keep those promises beyond our 
lifetimes.”  -Stan & Pat Lilley

“The CWC’s conservation successes of today, the roughly 8.5 square miles protected to date, and the 
successes of tomorrow, both depend on the CWCs long-term strength. Jean and I have set aside funds in 
our wills to help ensure that the CWC will always be able to meet the needs of future generations while 
honoring its commitments. It feels good to know that we will always be part of the CWC and the natural 
wonders that it protects.”  -John & Jean Mitchell

“The mission of the Chippewa Watershed Conservancy closely parallels the passion in my heart… to 
protect and restore our land, water, and wildlife resources. The CWC provided a path for me to establish a 
Conservation Easement on our property, which was once only a dream to my late husband Jim and me. My 
Legacy gift will help the Conservancy continue its mission into the future. I can rest in peace, knowing that my 
part of the world is in good hands!”  -Anne Messinger

“I have been involved with the CWC as a volunteer for many years. I have been so impressed with the 
dedication of the group, including the staff, board members, volunteers and CWC supporters through 
donations, as we all work together to accomplish the mission and vision of the CWC. Our support of land 
protection, water quality, wildlife habitat, and access to nature is crucial to central Michigan. In addition to 
current volunteer work, I am looking to future land protection and acquisition by supporting the CWC with a 
planned gift.”  -Pat Block

What some of our current  
Conservation Legacy Society 
members have to say...



Thank You To Our 2024 Supporters

Great Lakes
Dennis & Sandra Olson
John & Jean Mitchell
Anne Messinger
Gary Fuller
Marilyn & Gordon Fosburg
John & Carol Grossa
Viktoria Basso
Robert & Lorrie Murray
Mark & Shelly Smith
Dykstra & Phyllis Heinze
Kathy & Alan Johns
Michael Brockman & Marcia Taylor
G. Thomas & Cynthia Mitchell
Stan & Pat Lilley
Neil & Linda Hopp
Brian & Toni Pastotnik
C. Joanne Grabinski
Bruce & JoAnne Godfrey
Steve & Debbie Martineau
Keith & Mary Frame
Manish Bondale
Mark & Terrie Zitzelsberger
E. Diane Tope
Linda Dryansky
Donald & Karen Stearns
John & Ann Jensen
CMU Honors Program

Watershed
Stephen & Barbara Ross
Daniel & Sharon Milan 
Sue Knight
Dawn Duffield
MJ & Liz Conway
Michael & Shara LeValley
Bruce Block
Claudia Roth & Rick McCoy
Myles McNally
Barbara Wells
Jane Wishler
Barbara Sheperdigian
Robert & Cordelia Kohrman
Todd Trucks
Charlie Walmsley & Melinda Prout
Ron & Marilyn Western
James & Evangeline Fabiano
Jan Strickler
Leonora Forist & Karen Green
Sister Marie Kopin

Bay
Virginia Haight & Gary Kramer
Edwin & Ruth Helwig
David Mattern
Pete & Sheri Loubert

Kevin & Anita Love
Tracy Collins
Robert Vivian
David Macleod
Patricia Block
Mark Wilson
John & Barbara Leonard
Larry & Judy Schaftenaar
Ray Davies & Susan Griffith
Mark Freed & Brooke Harrison
John & Nancy Davis
Ken & Carol Baker
Tim & Elizabeth Odykirk
Karin Jenson
Janice Burke & Scott McNaught
Linda & Bill Browne
Steve & Carrie Tluczek
Francis Molson
Dan and Sue Radenmacher
Steven & Susan Pung
F. Wesley Greene
James & Debra Simmons
Bill & Liisa Low
James & Diane Wilson
Ron & Carol Miller
Theo Smalley
Mary Anne & Tim O’Neil 
John & Petra Krull
John & Joyce Petro
Cathy & Alex Murray
Barb & Dan McGuire
Jae & Trina Evans
Curt & Anne Jensen

River
Carol Stark Shannon
Tina McConnell
John & Priscilla Lorand
David & Carol DeGraaf
Alinde Moore
Steve & Sue Kennedy
Mary Ruark
Melinda Booth
Peggy Brisbane & Robert Barclay
Weidman Lions Club
Steve & Elizabeth Schaftenaar
Robert & Maurine Weisenburger
Karen Wood Lee
Lawrence Walton
Philip Sands
Jim & Carol Wojcik
Greg & Linda Bodker
Rick Lewis
Sharon Bolton
Jeffrey Bean
Ann Rise

Joseph Borders 
David Alm
Keith Tollenaere
Barbara McTaggart 
Tammy Holder
Randy & Marita Schiffman
Jason Mahokey
Dr. Brian & Stacey Gedeon
Ann Fitzgerald
Chris & Kate Swier
Donald Stephen
Lary & Lisa Sheffert
Gilbert Starks
David L. & Joy D. Smith
Peter Andrew Szok
Becky Pontious
Marguerite M. Terrill
Dan & Rose Benjamin
David Shepherd
Mike Bishop
Basil & Theresa Zimmer
Charles W. Bowden
Mary Anne & John Zang
Chuck & Pam Bunting
Roy & Alice Burlington
Mike & Sue Carey
Cheryl Meyer & Jeff Percha
Sharon & Todd Colon
Coyne Oil Corporation
Dave & Linda Coyne
Arthur Curtis III
James & Elizabeth Dealing
Benn Williams
Gary & Deborah Dunbar
Robert & Nancy Wheeler
Nancy E. Robinson
Eric Torgersen & Ann Kowaleski
Marilyn Erickson
Jacqueline Evola
Janet Rice
Jim & Angie Felton
Ralph & Katherine Crew
Jim & Mary Gillingham
Great Lakes Bay Moms Demand Action
Patricia Podoll
H&S Companies
John & Mary Louise Haas
Ralph Hahnenberg
Peter Palczynski
Ardeth Greene
John & Sandy Warriner
Linda Walterreit
Bill & Wanda Odykirk
Jim Williams
John & Barbara Lang
Mary C. & Peter Obuchowski



Donations In Honor of
David DeGraaf 
David Allan & Laura McBride
Jerry & Kathy Stuart

Donations In Memory of
James E. Basney
Thomas J. Cashen
Michael Claus
Robert M. Felton
Roger Grabinski
Richard & Adona Kennedy
Michael Libbee
Edward Lick Jr. 
Joan Loveland
Paul Snyder
Marge Williams

Thanks to our 2024 
Foundation Grant Support
Herbert H. & Grace A. Dow 
Foundation

Modern Woodmen of America

Land Trust Alliance

Mt. Pleasant Area Convention & 
Visitors Bureau

Mt. Pleasant Area Community 
Foundation

W.E. Martin Foundation 

...and thanks to our 
anonymous supporters!

John Dinse & Laura Gonzales
John Kollar
Mary Alsager 
Tom Lawrence
Linda Morey
Beverly King
Virginia Vanderkelen
Jack Neyer
Robert & Mary Ann Mooradian
Tom & Gisela Moffit
Matt Herbert & Tracy Galarowicz
Bill & Jeannine Mishler
James & Joan Hornak
Caroline Roberts
Laura McBride & David Allan
Joyce Neyer
Diane Saltarelli
Bob & Marge Mills
Tom & Lois Kromer
John Bush
George & Dawn Polanco

Stream
Matthew & Christine Hickman-Jackson
Kathy & Al Tucker
Wesley Klein
Priscilla Garver
Joseph T. Barberi
Kristen King
Tracey Sandel
Lindsay Stark
Owen Howard
Lisa Phelps
Gerald & Kathleen Jaloszynski
Jennifer Soeltner
Jennifer & Jim Tilton
Marnie Basney
Randall Kursinsky
Donna Lick
Nancy Priestap & Kirk Sponseller
Eric & Ruth Lindstrom
Norma Bailey
Ruth Magnell
Paul Mollenauer
Mary Jo Doyle
Ronald & Paula Smith
Matthew Miller
Jenelle Bartlett
Gregory Hoff 
Ronald Hodgson
Pattie Baderschneider
Tim & Nancy Hartshorne
Paul & Karen Gross
Trueman Wentworth
Ross & Shelley Rapaport
Greg Benford
Lori Brost

Jim & Marilyn Bidwell
Sue & John Bradac
Alan & Mary Lou Schilling
John & Karen Caldwell
Jeff & Arlene Cleveland
Herb & Marilyn Deromedi
Jim & Carol Erickson
Linda Eyer
Blake Cahill 
Merlyn Mowrey & Miklos Ferber
Cordelia Ouellette
John & Julie Arnold
Janet Chiesa
Cinda Eltzroth
Heather & Todd Graham
Henry Van Loon
Sue Latham
Dennis McMichael
Jacob Ricksgers
Matthew & Ann Roberge
Kathy Roberts
Jerome & Deb Schwind
Gerrit Slopsema

Tributary
Edward & Suzanne Sapita
Richard & Diane Fleming
Mark & Patricia Cwiek
Autumn Baker
Kristin LaLonde
Ingmar Pack
Drew Kasper
Tre’Quan LaFond
Lynette Bellinger
Mike Piatek-Jimenez
Kathy Stevens
Karen Butler
Ashley Jarrett
James & Sara Thering
Phyllis Wegner
J.K. & Char Hubbell
Angela Hackett
John Gately
Alan & Prisca Gamble
Nancy Jo Westbrook
Paul Feike
Dave & Rosie Ebbinghaus
Richard & Brenda Donley
Allen Demarest
Ruth Chapman
Bob Britz
Michelle Bott
Gladys Strong
Scott M. Wager
Ryan Johns
Judith Wagley
Karen Kraft



Staff
Mike LeValley - Executive Director 

 Autumn Baker - Development & Donor Relations Coordinator

“Dedicated to serving your 
title and escrow needs”

Give Local Isabella is a 24-hour 
community-wide fundraising event 
hosted by the Mt. Pleasant Area 
Community Foundation. Held 
once a year on the first Tuesday in 
May, Give Local Isabella engages 
hundreds of community members in 
supporting the long-term financial 
sustainability of their favorite local 
charitable organizations in a virtual 
format. We invite you to invest in 
the future of our community by 
joining us on Tuesday, May 5, 2025, 
for the fun!

CWC To Join SPARCnet Project 
We are excited to announce that CWC will contribute data to the Salamander Population and 
Adaptation Research Collaboration Network (SPARCnet). This regional initiative is designed to advance 

our understanding of environmental change to 
salamander ecology. This project focuses on the 
Eastern Red-backed Salamander (Plethodon 
cinereus) found in forests throughout the 
northeastern United States and into Canada. These 
tiny salamanders make up an impressive biomass in 
the woodlands they inhabit while playing an integral 
role in the ecological health of these forests. Using a 
replicatable plot design, we will monitor populations 
at Sylvan Solace Preserve and Hall’s Lake Natural 
Area. Following the SPARCnet protocol, three site 
visits will be completed in spring and fall. At these 
visits data will be collected to aid in research on 
morphology, abundance, age-class structure, life 
history, demography, and more. This information 
will help inform broader research in the region while 
also giving us a better understanding of this species 
distribution on our preserves. By monitoring these 
populations, we can gain deeper insights into the 
overall health of the forest and identify early warning 
signs of shifts or disruptions in the ecosystem. We 
look forward to sharing more details about this 
ongoing project in the future!

The 2025 CWC Fall Fundraiser is scheduled 
for Thursday, October 2nd at Little Flower 
Barn. Mark your calendars to join us for 
an evening of dinner, drinks, local art, and 
raffles to raise funds to support our mission!

Save the Date! 



Staff
Mike LeValley - Executive Director 

 Autumn Baker - Development & Donor Relations Coordinator

Board of Directors
Keith Tollenaere, President

Steve Pung, Vice President 

John Mitchell, Treasurer

Bob Murray, Secretary

Stan Lilley 

Keith Frame

Dyke Heinze

Deb Simmons

Lisa Phelps

Marilyn Fosburg

Karin Jenson

Caroline Roberts

“Dedicated to serving your 
title and escrow needs”

 Members First Credit Union	     Percha Paint	 Coyne Oil Corporation  

Mt. Pleasant Agency Inc.        E&S Graphics       H&S Companies

We are thankful for our 2024 
Volunteers 

Thank you to our 2024 Business Sponsors

Barbara Wells
Gary Kramer
Ginny Haight
Karen Green
Sister Marie Kopin
Pat Block
Kurt Titus
Charlie Walmsley
Melinda Prout
Dyke Heinze
Dave Degraaf
Keith Tollenaere
Anne Messinger
Ginger Judge
Scott McGaughey
Blake Cahill

Lauren Cahill
Fran Fuentes
Caroline Roberts
Owen Howard
James Simmons
Deb Simmons
Mallory Raven
Xavier Raven
John Mitchell
Christie Taylor
Kali Lapham
Alex Murray
David Stoner
Kim Klumpp
Becky Pontious
Sherrie Warner

and many more! 
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YES!
I want to support the 
Chippewa Watershed 

Conservancy.

Protecting Central Michigan’s 
Valuable Natural Resources

A Gift to Nature . . .                                

 Gives back for generations

Here is my contribution to help sustain operations:
	 $25 Tributary              	  $250 Bay	    
    	$50 Stream                             	  $500 Watershed

	 $100 River	                              $1,000 Great Lakes

	 I wish to remain anonymous
	 I wish to receive a paper newsletter

Name(s)______________________________________________________

Street Address________________________________________________

City_____________________________________State_____Zip__________

Phone_____________________Email_ _____________________________

	 Check Enclosed	 Bill My Card 	 Visa 	 Mastercard

Card Number_ ____________________________ Exp.______CVV#_ ____

Name on Card ________________________________________________

Make Check To:	 Chippewa Watershed Conservancy
Mail Check To:	 PO Box 896
	 Mt. Pleasant, MI 48804-0896

WIN-25


